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 A Note from the Editor 

       (IMPORTANT NOTICE) 

This is for members who get the bulletin 

by mail only. 

We need to know, are you reading the bulletin?  If you get the bulletin 

on our website you will not need to do anything.   

If you get the bulletin by mail, let me know if you still want to get it.  If 

you do not let me know or we will drop you from the mailing list.  With 

postage always going up and if you are throwing it in the trash we just 

won’t send it to you. 

 

I will post this for the next three months.  If I do not hear from you we 

will drop you Jan. 1, 2018.  You will still be a member, you just won’t get 

the bulletin. 

 

Call me at 308-440-8712   

The                                 

Bulletin 

 

 

http://www.kofc1728.org/


 

                A Message from your Council Grand Knight 

Mark Glatter 
   Brother Knights, 

 

The name change for the current Hall (K of C Hall) has been approved and going 

forward it will be referred to as "Old Town Hall."  Ownership will stay the same--

just the name changes.  We are looking into changing the signage outside the Old 

Town Hall.  

 

 Two weddings are coming up on the 9th and the 16th and you can sign up to help 

at these on our website which is:  www.kofc1728.org.  We are always looking for 

more help!  Our annual K of C BBQ that we have always had at the Fairgrounds 

is this Sunday, September 10th at 4:30pm at the Old Town Hall.  Please note the 

change of time and place.  Please bring a side dish to share and everything else 

will be provided.  A very special thanks to Cliff Jarecke and Joe McTygue for 

serving the Newman Center meal last Wednesday!   

 

Old Town Hall 

      1900 Central 

       Kearney Ne. 68847 

 

 
 

“Special Notice” 

Tim Bruner has submitted his resignation due to health reasons. We 

need 2 members to step up ASAP to take over his responsibilities as 

Financial Secretary, finances and licensing for Bingo.  Once again 

we want to thank Tim for all he has done for 1728 and know that he 

will be in all of our prayers.  Please contact me at 440-8630 if you 

feel like you would be willing to fill one of these positions.  Tim said, 

he will be willing to help train and orient with these positions as long 

as his health allows.   

 
         

 

 

 

http://www.kofc1728.org/


A Message from the desk of Fr. Art 

No Message this Month from Fr. Art of                         

Fr. Joe 
 
    

 

 

 

 

   

Mitch O’Neill D.D. #24 

The Right to Life March in Kearney is Sunday October 1, 2017 from 2:30 PM to 3:30 
PM. Signs can be picked up at 2:15 PM in front of Medicap Pharmacy, 2706 2nd Ave, 
Kearney.  Stand with us along 2nd Avenue in honor of millions of babies whose lives 
have been lost to abortion. 
  

The official order wide church drive for members is Oct 14-15 which just happens to be the same 
weekend as the campaign for intellectual disabilities (aka tootsie roll). What a great time to contact 
people while doing a charitable cause, so be sure to have a new form 100 while you collect for the 
intellectually disabled. 
  
JUST ASK - our church directories have many good Catholic men who are not KofC members.  If we are 
to grow one member per council per month we need to ask these men to join our ranks. 
  
We have a major (1st, 2nd, and 3rd) degree on November 5 in Kearney.  However, do NOT make a 
candidate wait to get his First Degree!  Every council has the DVD from Supreme, so there is no reason 
to have a potential knight waiting to join. If you need help, contact me and I will assist you. 
  
We also need 3rd degree members to show up and support the brothers who take their major degree 
in Kearney.   Please contact a fellow Catholic man and invite him to join the Knights. 
  
Vivat Jesus, 
Mitch O'Neill, District Deputy 24 
Phone: (308) 440-3330     Email: dd24@nebraskakofc.org  
 
 

mailto:dd24@nebraskakofc.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knight of the Month 

                                                                                    

Sept. Bingo Workers 
                          Chairman: Ron Svacine  Seller: Sam Reinke Caller: Jeff Girard  
Ed Berglund, James Burglund, Robert Buettner,  Gary Gould, Douglas Homes, Gorden Johnson, 
Pat Kisler, Mick Konz, Eugene Liebig, Mark McBride, Mick Metzger, William Meyer, Brian Rodine, 
Eugene Svec, Charles Troia and Larry Voet  

Notice! 

Mar. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Sept. Council 

meeting. 
  

 

 

 

 

. 

 

Council Officers - 2017 –2018 

Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Deputy Grand Knight – Andy Donvavan 
Recorder – Dan Arens  
Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden – Denny Behlmann 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard – John Lakey 
Outside Guard – Paul Oberbrockling 
Lecturer-  Tony Wathen 
Trustee 1 year – James Hausmann 
Trustee 2 year – Dave Bonk 
Trustee 3 year – Cliff Jarecke 
District Deputy – Mitch O’Neill 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney  

Bulletin Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served prior 

to the meeting at Cost of 

the meal is $8.00. 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

6:30p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 p.m 

at the Hal 

 

Oct. Bingo Workers 
Chairman: Ralph Becker  Seller: Don Schutte Caller: Bill Rochford 

Daniel W Arens, Dennis Behlman, Joe Brayton, Mat Epperson, Roger Hoffman. Dennis Jorgensen, Dave 

Kistler, Robin Marshall, Eric Rodine, William, Rojas, Dwaine, Schmitt, James Shanahan, Zion Villarreal, 

Marvin Williams And James Zecha  

Notice! 

Mar. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Sept. Council 

meeting. 

 

 

 



                       Steve Bugay 
Steve Bugay joined the Knights of Columbus Oct. of 1976.  Steve has   

active with the K of C by working bingo, fish fries and several other 

activities.  Steve helps when there is a funeral at St. James, Greeter and 

anything else that might come up. 

We are happy to have Steve as an active member and this is why he was 

honored as this month’s Knight of the Month.  Steve will be rewarded with a free steak dinner 

at the Sept meeting.   

                                  Family of the Month 

John and Deanna Lakey 

John and Deanna Lakey have been nominated as Sept. family of the 

month.  John joined the Knights of Columbus March of 1970.  John has 

been very active with the Knight as working bingo as a seller, and helping 

out with fish fries, served as the council Recording Sec. for several years.  John retired from 

UNK and Deanna was a teacher.  John was on the renovation committee for St. James.  He also 

serves as a leader and proclaimer for mass.  

This is why they have been honored John and Deanna for this month’s Family of the Month. 

John will be rewarded with a Free steak dinner at the Sept meeting. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Good Food, Fun and Games, and good time was had by all at the annual K of C Picnic. 

 

  

  

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4th Degree News 
Sir Knights, 

 

As your new Faithful Navigator, our Fall meetings are fast approaching. 

 

We want everyone to mark September 14th on their calendars @ 7:30 P.M. at the 

Hall. 

 

Because we have lost some members due to unforeseen circumstances, I encourage everyone to look 

for one new member. 

 

As Tootsie Roll chairman please sign up to help with the drive.            
www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C084DACAB2CA4FF2-20171  

 

FN Denny Behlmann              drbehlmann@charter.net 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Denny Behlmann 

 Faithful Captain:  David Stubbs 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

 Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Jim Bogner 

 Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Dan Glatter  

 Trustee 2 years: Jim Dubas 

 Trustee 1 year: Cliff Jarecke 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

 Commander of Color Corps: Sam 

Reinke 
 

  

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DACAB2CA4FF2-20171


 

   Field Agents Message                       
<Michael Scholz,FICF             John Vanderbeek, FICF> 

308-991-6157                                 308-216-0532 

 Michael.scholz@kofc.org           john.vanderbeek@kofc.org 
                                      Serving Last Named A-K              Serving Last Named L-Z     

Brother Knights 

Protecting Widows MESSAGE – A Founding Goal As a member of this council, you 

know how important spouses can be to the charitable works of the Order. If 

you’re married, your wife is probably involved in a few of the many events that 

happen each fraternal year. This support adds great value and impact to what a 

council can achieve. 

 When the Order was founded in 1882, Father Michael J. McGivney and the other 

brave men were setting out to protect Catholic families, but especially wives and 

children. Today, we remain committed to this mission by offering insurance 

products and fraternal benefits designed with that goal in mind. One specific 

policy rider that you may not know about is called Spousal Waiver of Premium. 

This rider is unique to the Knights of Columbus philosophy of helping our widows.  

This rider is available on most permanent and Discoverer plans purchased at 

standard rates by a member and his wife on the same day. When both spouses 

apply, the rider provides for waiver of premiums on the spouse’s contract in the 

event of the insured’s death. Best of all, for members and spouses ages 18 to 60, 

this waiver can be added for no charge. The rider stays in effect until the spouse 

attains age 65 or certain other triggering events occur. 

Our products are designed with your needs and budget in mind. With a solid 

portfolio of life insurance, long-term care, disability income and retirement 

products, the Knights of Columbus can help you meet all of your financial goals. 

To learn more about these solutions, contact me today. 

 Michael Scholz,FICF  

308-991-6157 

 michael.scholz@kofc.org 

   
 

 

  

mailto:Michael.scholz@kofc.org


How Catholic are you?  Take the quiz and find out. 

1. Pope John Paul II instituted a new set of mysteries to the Rosary called the 

______Mysteries.  It is suggested by the Church to say these mysteries on 

_______ . 

2. The 3rd Glorious Mystery of the Rosary is the ________. 

3. Saul saw Jesus as a bright light on his way to _________. 

4. The first Christian in the New Testament, as well as the first evangelist, was 

_______. 

5. Paul describes Jesus as the new ______. 

6. The Ark of the Covenant contained three items, according to Paul, including 

____, ____, & _____ . 

7. There are at least 3 righteous people mentioned in the Book of Luke, ____, 

_____, and _____. 

8. According to the Bible, _______ is the prince of the air. 

9. The first murderer in human history was _________. 

10.    Adam and Eve's third son was named _______. 

Answers 

1. Pope John Paul II instituted a new set of mysteries to the Rosary called the 

Luminous Mysteries.  It is suggested by the Church to say these mysteries 

on Thursdays. 

2. The 3rd Glorious Mystery of the Rosary is the Descent of the Holy Spirit. 

3. Saul saw Jesus as a bright light on his way to Damascus. 

4. The first Christian in the New Testament, as well as the first evangelist, 

was Mary . 

5. Paul describes Jesus as the new Adam . 

6. The Ark of the Covenant contained three items, according to Paul, 

including the Word of God, manna, & the Rod of Aaron that re-sprouted. 

7. There are at least 3 righteous people mentioned in the Book of 

Luke,Elizabeth, Zechariah, and Simeon . 

8. According to the Bible, satan is the prince of the air. 

9. The first murderer in human history was Cain. 

10. Adam and Eve's third son was named Seth. 

 



Sick or in Distress 

  If you have a member of your family or a friend who needs some prayers, email 

me and a little detail and I will post it here.  

Gailen Kotrous, Editor 

308-440-8712 

krnystop@charter.net 

 

 

***Please also pray for the following:  Tim Bruner, Dick & Althea Bugay, 

Ralph Becker, Bernard Loeffelholtz, Becky Kotrous, Fr. Rooney, Dave 

Glatter, Herb Compton, Jim Richter, Jim Bogner, Robin Marshall, Doug 

Mauler, Carol O' Neill and Garret Scholz***   

Thank-you! 

Mark Glatter, G.K. 

 

 

Tootsie Roll Drive 

 Please sign up to help with the drive. 

 

Oct. 14-15, 2017 

 
www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C084DACAB2CA4FF2-20171 

 

 

  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DACAB2CA4FF2-20171


 

knights of Columbus  

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc1728.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

Webmaster 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

              We need your help.   

We are updating the bingo worker list.  We have guys that are un-

able to work anymore, have moved away or have died on the list.  

It is a time for an update. 

    We had a week that only 2 guys showed up to help.   

If the month that you are on isn’t working for you give me a call 

and I can move you. 

Send me an e-mail at krnystop@charter.net or call me at            

308-440-8712 

 

 

 

     

 

Hall Rentals  

                  Is there wedding coming up in your family?  

    Maybe a Family reunion or a Birthday Party   

    

  

                For More information 

  Call the Knights of Columbus Hall,   

 Leave a message and someone will get back to you. 

          308-237-4255 

   
 

 

mailto:krnystop@charter.net
http://www.kofc1728.org/
mailto:krnystop@charter.net

